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SUMMARY

Digest: The Act tells OHA to give grants to some entities to help them hire and keep behavioral
health care workers. The Act also makes changes to laws to improve the safety of workers in certain
mental health care and SUD treatment settings. (Flesch Readability Score: 62.6).

Directs the Oregon Health Authority to award grants to eligible entities to foster the recruitment and
retention of behavioral health care providers at the entities. Specifies the manners in which an entity
may use a grant. Requires an entity that receives a grant to report to the authority.

Entitles an employee of a behavioral health employer to be reinstated with back pay if the employer
unlawfully retaliates against the employee. Allows certain facilities to limit a resident's access to
specified items.

Requires a behavioral health employer to provide safety trainings to workers. Becomes operative
July 1, 2026.

Declares an emergency, effective July 1, 2025.
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